

COLORADO

Hello Improv teams, and welcome to the State Destination Imagination tournament!

Congratulations on a wonderful season thus far! We saw some great solutions at our regional tournaments and can't wait to see what you have in store for us at State!

You will be receiving your schedules soon, so we are including some helpful info to make your day easier. As in the past, all teams will be competing in the Tivoli Building on the Auraria campus on the 4th floor.

All teams should plan to check in at the Prep Area at least 20 minutes before your scheduled performance times. Be sure to have your team's Tournament Data forms, and Declaration of Independence (DoI) already uploaded to the mobile scoring site. If your team has any research notes, please make sure they are printed and that they do not include any plot scenarios, planned jokes, or scripts. Research materials may only be about the experts and the competitions. You may also bring an unmarked copy of the challenge and a pencil to be used during your planning time. Your team may bring a wristwatch for timekeeping. Please don't bring any watches that beep or can connect to Wi-Fi. As the team members are allowed to have a watch, as per the challenge rules this year I would like to remind teams that they are not allowed to ask for time during the prep time, or performance.

Another reminder for team members to keep in mind: the only props allowed this year are the 15 trash bags and the 25 rubber bands the team needs to bring with them to the tournament. This means that team members should not be using any tables, chairs, etc. in the room they are performing in during their skit, as these then become props and are not allowed. Teams also need to remember to bring the original packaging for the bags and bands so our appraisers may verify they are within the size limits. It is also important to note that rubber bands must be latex free, and the packaging must say that as well.

Parking could be very tight, so plan enough time to get to campus, park, and find your performance area. There will be lots of fun things to do while you're not busy performing, and there will be many different food options available.

We can't wait for the Show to go Down! Please get in touch if you have any questions.

Abby –abbyswub@gmail.com Caroline – <u>ckuharski@live.com</u> Ellie –ellie.svoboda@gmail.com